Public Hearing January 19, 2010

A Public meeting was held at 6:30pm to discuss the proposed changes to the Zoning Ordinance in the re-codification. There was a quorum of Council present.

Attorney Gavin Robb, Tucker/Arensberg, Borough Solicitor, clarified that this meeting is being held strictly to discuss changes to the Zoning Ordinance. The main revisions to the Zoning Ordinance pertain to partition fences and administration and enforcement issues.

Attorney Robb swore in Borough Manager Landy.

Attorney Robb asked Mr. Landy the following questions:

- Was this Public Hearing properly advertised? Mr. Landy replied, yes.
- Were copies available for public viewing? Mr. Landy replied, yes.
- Were copies of the amendments sent to the county and borough Planning Commissions? Mr. Landy replied, yes, and letters were received to that effect.
- Were copies provided to the County Law Library and the newspaper? Mr. Landy said that a copy was sent to the County Law Library and Attorney Robb said that he understands that a copy was sent to the newspaper along with the advertisement.
- Was there any comment from the Public? Mr. Landy replied, no.

Attorney Robb announced that if there is any public comment it will be heard at this time.

There was not public comment and Attorney Robb asked if anyone from Council wishes to make any testimony. There was no testimony.

A motion was made by Councilman Beranek to adjourn the Public Hearing. Motion seconded by Councilman Crivella. Motion carried.

The Public Hearing was adjourned at 6:50pm.